
Barbara Langhenry 

Director, Department of Law 

601 Lakeside Ave., Room 106 

Cleveland, Ohio 44114 

November 25, 2020 

Dear Director Langhenry, 

As a member of Cleveland City Council representing Ward 15 effective November 18, 2020, I 

would like to make note that my spouse is employed by Cleveland Metroparks. I wish to disclose 

this association with Cleveland Metroparks in the spirit of full transparency.  

I will recuse myself from all votes and deliberations related to Cleveland Metroparks. Further I 

ask, whenever possible, to be alerted by Council staff of any legislation connected with 

Cleveland Metroparks prior to its introduction, although I recognize that I must take 

responsibility for recusing myself on a case-by-case basis. 

Thank you in advance for placing this letter on file with the City of Cleveland. I have copied 

Jennifer Heinert O’Leary and Rachel Nigro Scalish, Special Counsel for Cleveland City Council, 

as well as Clerk of Council Pat Britt. 

Best regards, 

Jenny Spencer 

Ward 15 Councilmember 

Cc: Pat Britt 

Jennifer Heinert O’Leary 

Rachel Nigro Scalish 


